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PatrickO'Meara.CFA 
2101 16th St NW #301 , Washington,District of Columbia9 

September13.2007 03:50 PM 

NancyMorris,U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission 
100 F Street,NE 
Washington,DC 20549-1090 REdF:'uE 
Subiect:FileNumber 57-17-07 oCTo 2 llrJ/JT. . . . . ­

DearSecuritiesand Exchange Commission: 

It is important that long-tem shareholders are able to nominate and elect truly independent 
directors,in orderto hold boards ofdirectors accountable for their actions. The federal courts last 
year gave all investors a real right to raise issues about director electionsthroughthe shareholder 
proposalprocess. 

Corporate scandals, such as corporate spyrng at Hewlett-Packard and the stock options 
backdatingscandalatUnitedHealthGroup, and, more broadly, excessiveexecutivepayhighlight 
the need for strong and independent boards ofdirectors to oversee managementandpreventsuch 
abuses. 

In general,the right to file shareholder proposalsis a critical investorprotection,particularly for 
small investors like me whose retirement savingsare invested in publiccompanies. 

However,both of the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission's(SEC's)recentlyproposed 
rules(Fi1eNo. 37 -16-07and S7-17-07) would eliminate thesegainsand roll back my rights as a 
small investor. It seems that some commissioners want to take away my right to file most 
shareholderproposalsentirely. 

I urge the SECto preventthis from occurring and to protectmy rights as a shareholderby 
rejecting both of its proposedrules regarding shareholderresolutionsrelatedto the election of 
directors. 
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